
Vehicle Registration/IRP Update 
 
With the closing of DMV Customer Service Centers (CSCs) until at least April 2nd, the 
following new procedures will be used for apportioned registration--both new and 
renewal. 
 
Effective March 18th, application drop off, payment or credential pick up at a DMV CSC 
is not an option.  If you have recently processed credentials and elected to pick the 
credential up at a CSC but have not yet done so, call the Motor Carrier Work Center at 
(804) 249-5140 to have the credentials mailed or emailed.  March and April vehicle 
expirations have been granted a 60-day extension; March expirations must renew by 
the end of May and April expirations must renew by the end of June. 
 
If you buy a new truck, the dealer can take care of the titling work, but they are unable 
process apportioned registration. 
 
When you register a vehicle for interstate operation, you may obtain a 30-day temporary 
registration; however, you will need to check with each jurisdiction in which you want to 
operate that vehicle to determine if they allow interstate travel on a 30-day temporary 
plate. 

 
Upon the expiration of the temporary plate, you will need to register the vehicle under 
the International Registration Plan (IRP) and obtain an apportioned plate and cab 
card.  If you have an already established IRP account this may be accomplished via 
webCAT. If an account needs to be created or you do not wish to use webCAT, submit 
a paper application (IRP 1 FRP found on DMV’s website, www.dmvnow.com) via fax to 
(804) 367-1073 or email to iftairp@dmv.virginia.gov.   
 

 WebCAT transactions must be paid via webCAT and you may choose one 
of the following delivery options: 

o Standard Mail or  
o Expedited Special Mail (UPS or FedEX, at your expense)   

 

 Paper applications processed may be paid by mail or by calling the Motor 
Carrier team at 804-249-5140. DMV will mail the credentials (plate and 
cab card (registration)) to you, ensure to let the Motor Carrier 
representative know if you would like expedited special delivery (UPS or 
FedEX, at your expense).  Unfortunately, picking up the credentials at a 
DMV CSC is not be an option at this time.  

 

To obtain an International Fuel Tax Agreement (IFTA) license and decal: 

1. If you have an already established IFTA account this may be accomplished via 
webCAT. If an account needs to be created or you do not wish to use webCAT, 
submit a paper application (RDT 120 found on DMV’s website, 
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www.dmvnow.com) via fax to (804) 367-1073 or email 
to iftairp@dmv.virginia.gov.   

 

 WebCAT transactions must be paid via webCAT and you may choose one 
of the following delivery options: 

o Standard Mail or  
o Expedited Special Mail (UPS or FedEX, at your expense)   

 

 Paper applications processed may be paid by mail or by calling the Motor 
Carrier team at 804-249-5140. DMV will mail the credentials (license and 
decal) to you, ensure to let the Motor Carrier representative know if you 
would like expedited special delivery (UPS or FedEX, at your 
expense).  Unfortunately, picking up the credentials at a DMV CSC is not 
be an option at this time.  
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